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December 15, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits the Mid-Biennial Review supplemental ordinance for the 2015/2016 biennium and includes requests for both operating and Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budgets. Descriptions of specific items can be found in the narrative table included in this package. The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $3.4 million of which $2.1 million is revenue backed. The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $17 million, of which $2.6 million is revenue backed. This proposed ordinance also includes net appropriations of $24.5 million for CIP expenditures.

The King County Charter section 230 allows the County to adopt a biennial budget and also prescribes that a mid-biennium review and modification for the second year of the biennium should be enacted. This ordinance provides for those needed adjustments within the biennium.
 
The largest General Fund operating budget adjustment is for the Sheriff to provide contract services to Sound Transit. This $1.2 million revenue backed request will provide 6 additional transit officers for the Link light rail in 2016.

Due to better than anticipated 2015 beginning Road Services Division (RSD) Operating Fund balance, an increase in anticipated property tax collections, and release of programmed Facilities Reserve money, we are able to fund an increased Roads operating funds transfer to CIP of $17.5 million. These projects account for $16.6 million of the $24.5 million of proposed capital budget.

The ordinance includes 150 individual capital projects in 13 funds. A significant share of the proposed budget changes represents technical adjustments that do not impact project scope.


The 2015/2016 Mid-Biennial Review supplemental ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation. If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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